Wargrave Church of England Primary School



Newsletter



Friday 29th September 2017

Spooky Welly Walk

Sherdley Park - Saturday 28th October 11am - 5pm £4 each (under 2s Free) if booked in advance. £5 on the day. For more information and to book tickets, visit www.roycastle.org/spooky



Pokemon Cards

This morning in KS2 assembly it was explained to all KS2 children that Pokemon Cards are no longer allowed in school. Thanks

Staff Car Park

We would like to re-iterate that the school car park is for <u>staff only</u>. The time restraints we have in place as set out in our car park policy are as follows:

Parents dropping off at breakfast club can enter the car park until 8.15am and the car park reopens at 3.45pm. The only exceptions to this are parents with blue badges who have agreed permission following individual meetings held with them last term.

We request that all parents from Nursery through to Y6 please adhere to these. There are increasing numbers of cars attempting to gain access on the carpark at the start and end of school which is a danger to children and staff trying to enter/leave school, particularly when there are delivery vehicles here also.

Please use the pedestrian gate and NOT walk through the vehicle gates when dropping off/collecting children. We would appreciate all co-operation with this as the safety of all children is a priority.

Pupil Lates

Here at school, we work alongside the Local Authoritys Education Welfare Service. Together we promote good attendance and punctuality and we would like to emphasise the importance of children being in school on time. Our Education Welfare Officer Ms Magaby is in school weekly and will be keeping an eye on lates, parents may be invited in for individual meetings if lateness continues. As a whole school we ask for children to be on the playground ready for the doors opening at 8.50. Children who arrive at school after 9am are marked in the register as late. We kindly request your co-operation.

01744 678720

www.wargraveprimary.org.uk
Follow us on Facebook

Wargrave Church of England Primary School

Attendance

The winners of the attendance Bears from last weeks attendance are as follows:

KS1: Y2a Miss Cunliffe - at 98.4% KS2:Year 5a Mr Swann- at 98.6%

Well done to these classes!



Important Dates to Remember:

2nd Oct - Dentist in to see Nursery - Y1 3rd Oct - Nursery Open Day 1pm - 3pm 5th Oct - Y5 & Y6 Eucharist at Church 10am 20th Oct - Half Term Tuesday 31st October - School Re-opens 13th Nov - Individual/Family Photos



Nursery Open Day

We are holding our open day for prospective Nursery children for September 2018 start on Tuesday 3rd October from 1pm-3pm. There will be chance to sample some Forest School activities on this day. Nursery is for children who will be 3 on or before 31st August 2018.

<u>Applications for Nursery close on 13th October</u> 2017.

Infant Children Milk

Following on from the letter that went home this week to all infant children regarding milk. If you DO NOT wish your child to have milk at breaktime please return the opt out form at the bottom of the letter before next Friday. Also, the council ask for a small contribution at a cost of £2 per term (£6 for the full year). Could this be sent in a named envelope to the office please. Thank you.

Service Children

Could you please inform the office asap if your child has a parent actively serving in our armed forces. This is a requirement for our records. Thank you.

Tesco Appeal

Don't forget to get your tokens from Tesco at the checkout and pop them in our section of the appeal box located near the exit at Earlestown and Haydock Tesco. Our application is for funding to purchase a polytunnel and refurb the allotment/garden bedding boxes on the infant playground. Voting is open until 31^{st} October and we will know 4 weeks after this if we are successful. We will eventually need help from parents and volunteers and we will let you know when we start to organise this.

Please ask all your family and friends to vote for our school in the local Tesco in Earlestown and also in Haydock.

01744 678720

www.wargraveprimary.org.uk

Follow us on Facebook 👊